The evil of spurious drugs


THE Punjab health department’s Quality Control Board recently recommended legal action against several individuals and firms manufacturing and selling spurious drugs in violation of the Drug Act 1976. The Board has released to the press the names of the companies and the fake medicines to warn the public to be wary of them. Similar action was recommended by the Balochistan authorities two months ago. Although such measures are intended to protect citizens’ health, particularly those belonging to the marginalised sections of the population who are the worst affected, the fact remains that these are nothing more than rituals our health bureaucracy performs periodically. Small wonder they make little impact and have failed to stamp out the age-old menace of spurious drugs in the country. Usually, the cases brought up in court fail to meet the ends of justice for most of them are either not diligently pursued by the prosecution or are dropped halfway through after the accused businessmen manage to strike a ‘deal’ with key officials.

In this context, the role of drug inspectors and shopkeepers is of the essence in bringing to an end the dangerous business of counterfeit and substandard medicines. It goes without saying that medical stores are the key source of availability and disbursement of spurious drugs and that their owners are mostly in full knowledge of the contraband they trade in. Yet they push these products to poor and ignorant patients simply because the latter are unable to buy the prescribed ones that cost more. Their only concern is easy profits, not human health. Similarly, drug inspectors are fully aware of the locations where the manufacture of undesired medicines takes place and the medical stores where they are sold. Yet they prefer to look the other way. It is time the health departments tightened their regulatory mechanisms to nab the manufacturers as well as the sellers to force them to remain within the parameters of law. Deterrent punishments for violations of the Drug Act should help check this evil business.

